
   STATE OFNEW HAMPSHIRE –TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

           MEETING MINUTES JUNE 1, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Eric Eichner will be absent for the next meeting June 8, 2015.  

The Town of Surry issued building permit # 1042 to Jason Smart for a dormer on his home at 613 Old 

Walpole Road Surry. The Town of Surry received check #447 in the amount of $12.00 for the permit.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Mr. Sargent   answering his question on disability exemption.  

The elderly exemption qualifications were sent to Freeman Rivers of 12 Bear Den Road.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Brian Hanson and Leah Garrapy explaining in order to run a day care 

they would need to have a special exception from the zoning board.  

Bruce Smith has referred the Army Corp of Engineers questions on the Pond Road to Graz Engineering 

and wetlands specialist Jonathan Sisson.  

The selectmen discussed Durwin Clarks’ upcoming performance review. Copies of his prior years review 

were added to his file.  

The selectmen signed the payroll requests.  

Bruce Smith looked at the area in question for Mrs. Larocca’s complaints about visibility on the Joslin 

Road and found them to be unsubstantiated. He felt the visibility was not hindered enough to address. 

He also stated the erosion area in question should be planted with grass seed for stability. Jay Croteau 

stated  Durwin Clark had fixed the hole in the road.  

Jill Lane will contact Ross Legare about painting the window trim upstairs.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes as presented. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as presented.  

Jay Croteau is working with Charles Works on the link for the tax maps.  

Bruce Smith mentioned the town was due for new tax maps.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen worked on the options for the cemetery shed. The approximate cost of $8300.00 will be 

requested from the Cemetery Trustees.  

The selectmen began work on the personnel policies.  



Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


